

**VILLAGE OF TONY
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 15, 2025 5 PM**

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order at 5:11 PM by President Monte Groothousen.

ROLL CALL: Present: Monte Groothousen (President), Jeff Hurlebaus (Trustee), Paul Quinnell (Trustee), Kim Groothousen (Treasurer), and Bev Quinnell (Clerk). Also present: Beth Hurlebaus, Jay Meuli.

APPROVAL OF JULY 11, 2025 MINUTES: Motion by Paul to approve, seconded by Monte.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Motion by Monte to approve, seconded by Jeff.

APPROVAL OF BILLS: Motion by Monte to approve, seconded by Jeff.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/UPDATES/DISCUSSIONS:

****Beth Hurlebaus, board member of Tony Area Event Center, reported that there are more holes found in the cement pad in front of the center. Board discussed options to take care of this issue: Paul felt the entire cement pad should be removed and the crawl space filled with gravel, then cover entire exposed area with new gravel.**

Paul to check into cost of rent for a cement saw with Ace Hardware and Timber Rentals.

****The Board discussed the issue of the leak in the center of the Community Center Roof. Monte questioned who is responsible for the repair: the Village or the TAEC?**

****Paul presented a 4 year plan for street improvement. First year is grinding and adding necessary gravel. Second year replace culverts where needed, or all culverts, and let the base settle. Third year, pave streets south of Highway 8, and the Cemetery. Fourth year, pave streets north of Highway 8.**

****Paul reported the road ratings were completed.**

****Paul to order posts, brackets and caps for new street signs for the North side of the Village. Monte to order the street signs.**

****Jeff reported there is a sewer main valve at the second sewer pond that leaks. Jeff has been in contact with the DNR.**

AGENDA ITEMS: None

ADJOURNMENT: Monte made a motion to adjourn. Paul seconded. Adjourn 6:25 PM
Next meeting: September 12, 2025 5PM

